
My entire cul-de-sac (NW 187th Ave 97229) is awaken several times during the night from one loud vehicle that leaves anytime 
between midnight and 5 am.  We can hear the vehicle leaving the cul-de-sac and returning from as far away as Westview High 
School on NW 185th.  We are not sure if he has random work hours or what, but he makes sure he turns around in the middle of the 
cul-de-sac to park in front of his house, waking up most of us.  There is no reason his car needs to be loud enough to wake us up.  
We are a very close neighborhood and some of us have spoken to him, but there is nothing he is willing to do.  His tags are also 
expired and his license plates are from Washington.  I have called the Sheriff's department and there is nothing they can do since 
due to COVID these laws are not being enforced.

Please let me know if there is anything else I can do to help get this testimony heard.


